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WHY STUDY ABROAD?

Founded in the belief that an international perspective is increasingly necessary for all university students, UNC Pembroke encourages students from all majors and fields of interest to receive a part of your education in an international environment.

The benefits of studying abroad are many, allowing you to:

· Experience life and learning in different cultures to develop a broader understanding of the ways in which the world works

· Increase your knowledge of and facility in a foreign language 

· Understand differences in educational styles and systems 

· Increase employment marketability upon graduation
A disability should not be a reason for students to deny themselves these opportunities.  Study abroad may have additional benefits for students with disabilities.

· Learn flexibility and problem-solving skills, as you find alternate methods of meeting disability-related needs

· Students with disabilities can provide support to other students, as coping skills for disabilities are  similar to the skills needed to cope in an international environment
LINKS

Accessibility Resource Center
http://www.uncp.edu/arc/
· Study Abroad Office

http://www.uncp.edu/ip/abroad/

· Mobility International, USA

http://www.miusa.org/
· Peer to Peer Network

http://www.miusa.org/ncde/peers/index_html
· Access Abroad

http://www.umabroad.umn.edu/access/
· Independent Living Institute, Study and Work Abroad

http://www.independentliving.org/studyworkabroad/
· International Disability News Ticker http://www.abilityinfo.com/ticker.html
· International Disability Laws

http://www.dredf.org/international/lawindex.html
· Access-Able Travel Source

http://www.access-able.com/
· Financial Resources for Study Abroad

http://www.miusa.org/ncde/financialaid/us
This publication is available in alternative formats upon request.  Please contact the Accessibility Resource Center, DF Lowry Building, 521-6695.
100 copies of this public document were designed and printed at a cost of $14.50, or $.25 per copy.
Study Abroad for

Students with Disabilities
The University of North Carolina at Pembroke Accessibility Resource Center
P. O. Box 1510
DF Lowry107
Pembroke, NC  28372-1510

Phone: (910) 521-6695
TTY: (910) 521-6490
Fax: (910) 521-6891

Email: arc@)uncp.edu
Study Abroad Office

International Programs
Phone: (910) 775-4095
Fax: (910) 521-6864
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PLANNING FOR STUDY ABROAD

Students with disabilities who are interested in a study abroad experience should begin planning up to one year before the intended departure date.  In any international study or travel program, adequate planning and research are important foundations for a successful experience.
This planning process should involve both the Study Abroad Office and the Accessibility Resource Center.  Students are responsible to disclose any disability that will affect the study abroad experience, and to seek advice and resources as necessary from the Accessibility Resource Center.  Students must prepare proactively for a study abroad experience, avail themselves of the opportunity to contact sources and collect information, and to address any disability-related needs, particularly prior to departure.  
Academic and daily life in an international environment can introduce different challenges that require alternate accommodations and, at times, compromise your sense of independence.  It is important to be flexible, and to consider all means of addressing your needs, even if they are different from what you are used to.  Students must anticipate needs and concerns, and come up with contingency plans.  

The websites listed in this brochure will provide a starting place.  Additional resources are available upon request.

ACCOMMODATIONS
The Study Abroad Office and the Accessibility Resource Center make every effort to assure that students with disabilities can participate successfully in study abroad programs. Please be aware that we cannot guarantee that facilities and/or support services will be available at each location abroad in the same range and quality as on the UNCP campus. We cannot alter architecture, transportation, or laws in other countries. We can, however, make an individual assessment of need as it relates to a student’s interest, support system needs, and the availability of accommodations.
Accessibility Resource Center will work with students to fill out a Study Abroad: Student Accommodation Request Form.  This form identifies the specific needs of each student, and communicates this information to the overseas site.  The Accommodation Request Form can be filled out prior to program application, for students who want to confirm the availability of needed accommodations in programs they are considering.  It can also be used after program acceptance.
FUNDING STRATEGIES

Students who receive Vocational Rehabilitation funding should discuss possible funding for study abroad with their VR counselor.  There needs to be a clear link between the international activity and the individual’s vocational objective, and it should be made clear that the experience is not available through participation in a domestic program.

The Study Abroad Office works with students to identify affordable study abroad options and funding resources.

Other sources of funding may be identified through the websites listed in this brochure.
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CULTURAL DIFFERENCES


A large part of the study abroad experience involves learning about cultural differences.  The means by which you manage your disability in the U.S. are based upon a foundation in American culture.  Many countries do not share the same attitudes on disabilities that are prevalent in the U.S.  It is important for you to find out as much as you can about your host’ country and how they view disability by reading, talking to other students, and attending pre-departure orientation sessions. The more you know, the better prepared you will be to manage your disability in the new cultural context.


Some countries may have extensive services for students with disabilities, while other cultures may rely on peer or family support.  In some locations, certain disability accommodations may not be available, and certain disabilities, such as learning disabilities and attention deficit disorder, may not be recognized.  Even the term "accessible" may have widely differing interpretations depending on the host country.





Students are encouraged to think about how you will answer questions about your disability in the language of your host country--look up key vocabulary words ahead of time.





Through the pre-departure and study abroad process, you must always remember that your disability avails you of a unique means to expand your understanding of your host country culture.  This is the ultimate aim and goal of study abroad, and you should reward yourself with this challenge!
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